


payments for any work from Landsys, Inc from this day (March 31, 2021) forward
without a vote of the Board of Directors at a duly called Board Meeting.  Should
Mr. Evanovich decide to perform any landscaping work from the above date forward, it
will be at his own expense and will not be reimbursed or compensated in ANY way.

Until a Board Meeting is duly held, there is no landscaper for this Association.  I
would urge both of you to contact Sabrina Washburn and help her schedule a Board
meeting as soon as possible.

Finally, should Mr. Evanovich decide to submit a bid for Landsys, Inc., I would remind
both of you that Mr. Evanovich would NOT, per Texas Property Law, be eligible to see,
discuss or vote on ANY of the contract bids submitted to the Board of Directors where
he submitted a bid.  To that end, I would be more than happy to discuss landscaping
bids with Mr. Schmidt at a duly called Board Meeting.  I would, however, like to make
known at this time that UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES will I approve, affirm or
consent to a Board Member being granted a for-profit contract for ANY service
rendered to the Association in accordance with Article IV, Section 5 of the By Laws
of The Owners Association of Bradford Park, Inc.

Regards,

Keith A. Lindsey, MBA

Director,

Owners Association of Bradford Park, Inc.

Bradford Park HOA Landscaper
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